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BY THE COMMISSION:

	On November 21, 2017, Embarq Florida, Inc. d/b/a CenturyLink (CenturyLink) submitted a petition for expedited review of NXX-X code denial in the Fort Myers exchange (FTMYFLXADS0). On December 11, 2017, we issued Order No. PSC-2017-0463-PAA-TL, a Proposed Agency Action which reversed NeuStar’s decision to deny additional numbering resources to Embarq Florida, Inc. d/b/a CenturyLink (CenturyLink), and directed NeuStar to provide CenturyLink with additional numbering resources to meet its customer’s needs in the Fort Meyers Exchange (FTMYFLXADS0). On January 5, 2018, Consummating Order No. PSC-2018-0017-CO-TL was issued, which made the Proposed Agency Action effective and final. 

However, due to an error by CenturyLink in their November 21, 2017 petition, the request for expedited review should have been for the Bonita Springs exchange (BNSPFLXADS0), not Fort Myers (FTMYFLXADS0).[footnoteRef:1] Therefore, Order Nos. PSC-2017-0463-PAA-TL and PSC-2018-0017-CO-TL are vacated, and a separate Order will be issued that addresses the appropriate exchange. [1:  See Attachment A, Document No. 00308-2018, filed in Docket No. 20170250-TL, In re: Petition for expedited review of NXX-X code denial by North American Numbering Plan Administration for Fort Myers exchange, by Embarq Florida, Inc. d/b/a CenturyLink.] 


	Based on the foregoing, it is

	ORDERED by the Florida Public Service Commission that Order Nos. PSC-2017-0463-PAA-TL and PSC-2018-0017-CO-TL are hereby vacated.
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